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Issue 97, 27th May 2022 

Weekly Wrap-Up Newsletter   

The weekly wrap- up newsletter is a platform to  link and update staff and project stakeholders on the 

happenings in all Project Implementation Units (PIUs) and Project Management Unit (PMU) on the pro-

gress of  projects CAUSE implemented in various communities  of Honiara, Guadalcanal (areas outside 

of town boundary), Auki, Gizo, Noro and Munda.  

 

 

 

In a very simple but meaningful handing over ceremony today the CAUSE Project handed over the improved public 

space improvement to the Honiara City Council team. Speaking in welcoming the guest nurse in charge of Vura Clinic 

Mrs. Alice Kere thanked the project for seeing the need and the provision of comfortable place to walk on but most so 

the shelter that will provide the shade for patients while waiting for their turn. The handing over ceremony was attended 

by  the Honiara City Mayor, City Clerk, Chairman Health Division, Director of Health Honiara City and representatives  

from the Ministry of Finance. The event was witnessed by nurses and patients. Similar handing over was also conduct-

ed at Mataniko and Mbokona clinics  

Handing over of Public Space Improvement - Vura Clinic  

City Mayor and guests posing with happy mothers under the new shelter built by 

the project.  

Guests with Happy mothers  

Work on drainage system on the newly climate resilience roads at central 

Honiara is going on well.   

Work on drainage system  



News/ Announcements. 

1. Public Health experts of the Ministry of Health are keeping a close eye on developments with the multi-country outbreak of monkeypox around the world.  

2. Tocilizumab, an antibody drug approved by the WHO to treat COVID-19 patients, has arrived in the country.  

3. 17 passengers were returned safely to their loved ones thanks to the combined effort of the Pacific Islands Forum Fisheries Agency (FFA) Aerial Surveil-

lance Program (ASP) aircraft, the Royal Solomon Islands Police (RSIPF) Maritime Division and Australia’s HMAS Ararat over the weekend. 

4. The country’s top tennis seed Junior Benjamin is excited and says he can’t wait to represent the country at the upcoming 2022 Pacific Mini Games in 

Northern Marianas this June. 

Handing over Mataniko Pikinini Clinic  

Handing over of public space improvement at Mataniko Pikinini Clinic  to 

the Honiara city council this morning.  

Handing over of Mbokona Clinic  

Exactly at noon today the public space improvement at Mbokona clinic 

has been handover to the Honiara City Council. The event was witnessed 

by the nurses of the clinic. Nurses there were very happy to see face-lift of 

the clinic which will help them in their daily work.  

Despite the rain in Noro, the CBD jetty is progressing well. Next week workers will 

work on the railings.   

Noro CBD Jetty Progress into final stage.  

Female worker in charge of timber plaining 

A female worker is taking charge in plaining timbers for the Kennedy Stadium 

ablution block in Gizo. The ablution is progressing well and by next week workers 

will put up the block wall.  


